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GeorgetownCARES Coalition Committee
(formerly the Substance Abuse Advisory Panel)
Meeting Minutes – Thursday, October 15, 2020 10:30-11:30 ZOOM
In attendance: Chair Pam Lundquist, Police Chief Donald Cudmore, Selectman Doug Dawes, Fire Chief Fred Mitchell, Superintendent Carol Jacobs, COA Director Colleen Ranshaw-Fiorello, Tina Los Dir. Of ECAB, Tiffany Nigro, Exec. Dir. Of Pettengill House.

Meeting called to order at 10:30 A.M.

· CORRESPONDENCE – The committee VOTED to approve the Meeting Minutes for 9/17/2020
· AUDIENCES  

· Public Comment

· OLD BUSINESS: 

· Re: Planning for Pilot Program Contract or MOU between Pettengill House, Inc. nonprofit social service agency and GeorgetownCARES Coalition Committee www.pettengillhouse.org , for the year(s) going forward based on identified needs. 
· For discussion purposed, Pam shared a draft MOU outlining services to benefit Georgetown Citizens based on prior conversation. 

· Tiffany Nigro asked what would be most helpful for Georgetown. For the Senior Wellness Services, are we thinking for only those identified for SUDS (the Mass General Substance Use Disorders Initiative) or all seniors? She also asked about the volume of cases the Public Safety Depts. are seeing and would like help with. Tiffany mentioned that at Pettengill they are seeing now more alcoholism relapse cases co-occuring with medication overdoses. 
· Chief Cudmore indicated that since 2015, when the Georgetown Police Dept. joined the Essex Country Outreach Program, Georgetown has handled 36 overdose cases, 3 of which were fatal. So far 5 cases have occurred in 2020, and 5 in 2019. In addition to referrals, the department provides kits with resource information. He definitely sees a need for more resources for these people. 
· Selectman Doug asked if Pettengill provides special services for veterans. Tiffany responded that PH will connect people with all veteran benefits and organizations they qualify for, with application follow-through.
· COA Director Colleen related that the Georgetown COA has one full time outreach worker, that she works closely with to ensure person-centered care. They also are connected with the Elder Services of Merrimack Valley, which provides umbrella services such as meals on wheels. We do have older adults living with alcoholism, and could use other additional resources for them, in addition to presentations on medication management. Colleen sees Pettengill as another tool in the toolbox, which could be helpful in the referral process for individuals in need of assessment or help with eviction & substance use. 
· Carol asked Tiffany questions regarding the cost of services, and how much might be helpful to ensure an appropriate Substance Addiction Initiative and the Senior Wellness Outreach Program for Georgetown. Tiffany was unsure about caseload, but after some clarifying questions, ie excluding help for OUI offenders, agreed that $5,000/year would probably be fair. 
· The next step the committee agreed on was for Tiffany to take the draft MOU and turn it into a draft Contract, the form of agreement that Pettengill has used with other municipalities. We will review that document at our next meeting and continue our discussion. 
· NEW BUSINESS:

· Updates on other strategic partnerships directly serving Georgetown:
· Essex County Asset Builder Network (ECAB) Tina Los http://ecabnetwork.org 

ECAB has been working on their website, using it for outreach with COVID-family friendly resources, newsletters & online events,  along with content to drive people to the website. ECAB has also been reaching people with mailings to get the word out about what resources are currently available.  The focus recently has been less about risky behaviors and more about helping youth thrive by helping to get people’s basic needs, such as technology, food and housing, met. 
Recently the MA Dept. of Public Health (Bureau of Community Health and Prevention) has put out an RFP offering regional/community grants for $125K/year, each for 2 years, that can be renewed 3 times for a total of 8 years coverage; specifically it is the DPH Bureau of Substance Abuse Services (BSAS), MassCALL3 grant for youth substance use prevention https://www.mass.gov/orgs/bureau-of-substance-addiction-services . The ECAB regional network that includes Georgetown is well-positioned to qualify for this grant. The ECAB board approved moving forward with the application process. We will need to be answering such questions as “What Steps are we taking to support youth,” “What data and/or community assessments do we have and what do we still need,” and “What strategic partnerships with organizations do we have or want to develop with the goal of helping families connect with local mental health & addiction resources.“ The grant deadline is at the end of November. We will work with Tina to provide Georgetown-related information needed for the grant application. 
· GYCC – Georgetown Youth Community Center – Carol reported that the GYCC has recently held 3 Friday-night fun events at Camp Denison, limited to 20 students each. Many more than 20 wanted to attend these events, but could not due to COVID restrictions. The GYCC board, headed by Anala Guertin,  is in hiring mode, after COVID-related staff turnover issues, they are seeking to get back on track. The board is ready to begin interviews.
· NEXT MEETINGS – 2020-2021


- November 19

- December 17

- January 21

- February 25

- March 25

- April 15

- May 20

- June 24

· ADJOURNMENT    - Meeting Adjourned at 11:30am. 
VOTED TO APPROVE.
Respectfully Submitted, Pam Lundquist

Mission Statement

The GeorgetownCARES Coalition Committee (GCCC) is a community health and safety initiative seeking to encourage Georgetown citizens of all ages to make safe, healthy and responsible decisions about substance-use. Our mission is to promote substance abuse prevention strategies, education and resources aimed at making Georgetown the healthiest community it can be.      http://www.wickedlocal.com/news/20170327/business-blooming-at-georgetown-medical-marijuana-dispensary 
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